
 

 

 

TP-Link Certification of Compliance 
Under the National Defense Authorization Act 

Section 889 of the John S. McCain National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA), Public Law 115-232, 
prohibits the United States government from: 

1. Procuring certain technologies from certain Chinese companies and their subsidiaries; and 
2. Contracting with companies that use these technologies in an essential and vulnerable 

system of their products or business options. 

This declaration certifies NDAA compliance by TP-Link Systems Inc. (“TP-Link”).   

Specifically, for United States federal agencies prohibited by Public Law 115-232 at Section 889(a)(1) 
from (1) purchasing “any equipment, system, or service that uses covered telecommunications 
equipment or services as a substantial or essential component of any system, or as critical 
technology as part of any system” or (2) executing a “contract with an entity that uses any equipment, 
system, or service that uses covered telecommunications equipment or services as a substantial or 
essential component of any system, or as critical technology,” TP-Link provides the following 
representations for itself, exclusive of affiliates, parents or subsidiaries: 

1. TP-Link represents that it does not provide covered telecommunications equipment or 
services (as defined by 48 C.F.R. 52.204-25) as a part of its offered products or services 
to the United States Government in the performance of any contract, subcontract, or 
other contractual instrument. 

2. After conducting a reasonable inquiry for the purposes of this representation, TP-Link 
represents that it does not use covered telecommunications equipment or services (as 
defined by 48 C.F.R. 52.204-25), or any equipment, system, or service that uses covered 
telecommunications equipment or services. 

These representations are effective January 1, 2025, until December 31, 2025.    


